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To whom It May Concern, 

 

My name is Mandy Campbell. I am a RN for Medstar Home Health. I was instructed by Medstar to get 

the COVID vaccine by November 1st or I would have been terminated. I sent in a medical exemption but 

got denied. I am a cancer survivor and take medication for cancer prevention. A medication that could 

potentially cause blood clots. I have now stopped my cancer prevention medication in fear that vaccine 

would interact with my medication. I was also reluctant to take it because my father passed away from 

COVID a week after getting the second vaccine.  I also submitted my antibody test because I already had 

COVID in April 2021. My antibody test was also denied. I sent numerous studies on antibody testing to 

Medstar and they still declined my request.  

I took the COVID vaccine because I am the sole provider for my family and could not afford to lose my 

job. I received the Johnson & Johnson vaccine on October 29, 2021. On January 1, 2022, I was diagnosed 

with COVID.  

Even with the numbers being low we are being mandated to have the booster by March 31, 2022 or be 

terminated.  

 

Please don’t hesitate to call with any questions at 443-904-7323.  

 

Thanks, 

Mandy Campbell 

 


